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October 17, 2018

Debra Howland
Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE: Docket No. DE 18-XXX
Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy

Meter Test Report and Renewed Request for Waiver of Puc 305.03

Dear Director Howland:

Enclosed for filing, please find the Meter Test Report and Renewed Request for Waiver
ofPuc 305.03 submitted by Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire d/b/a Eversource
Energy (“Eversource”). This report and renewed waiver request is based upon an agreed upon
waiver previously approved by the Commission in its December 1 9, 201 7 secretarial letter in
Docket No. DE 17-127. Pursuant to that prior waiver, Eversource was to use 201 8 as a
“transition” year in which to demonstrate that a broader waiver of Puc 305.03 is appropriate to
implement on January 1 , 201 9. Eversource was to make that demonstration by performing
certain tests and submitting its report ofthose tests. Eversource’s report is included with this
filing. Based upon the positive results ofthe tests as shown in the report, Eversource hereby
renews its prior request for a broader waiver effective of January 1 , 2019.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you for your
assistance with this matter.

Very truly yours,

ew . fossum
Senior Counsel

CC: OCA


